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  Symphony Village’s Newsletter 

     

September 2013                           Vol. VIII - No. 9   

     MISSION STATEMENT: To enhance the quality of life and promote a harmonious community 

through the timely publication of accurate information about residents, events, and activities in and around 

Symphony Village. 

 

 

    Thomas and Margaret Andrews                                  Bob and Mary Natwick 

    245 Harmony Way                     822 Harmony Way 

                               Celia Love         

    Susan Canfield            137 Sonata Way                 Larry and Linda Schultz               

    725 Harmony Way          106 Concerto Avenue 
 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS  

LIFESTYLE COMMITTEE – Donna Donaldson & Chris Pariseau, Co-Chairs  
 

 Lunch Bunch – Thursday, September 19, 12:30 p.m. – Mason’s Restaurant         

in Easton.  Please sign up in the Activities Book in the Clubhouse.  If you need a 

ride, call Bea Trotta (410-758-0332) or Marge Strano (410-758-2511).  
 

 Happy Hour – Saturday, September 21, 6 p.m. – “MOTOWN  Night” –  

Bo from Doc’s will be the DJ.  Bring an appetizer or dessert and a $3 donation 

for the DJ/Hospice. 

 Ladies’ Happy Hour – Thursday, September 26, 5:30 p.m. – Bring $5 for dinner and 

a drink.  Sign up in the Activities Book. 

 Lifestyle Committee Meeting – Tuesday, October 1, 7 p.m.    
  All residents are welcome and encouraged to attend. 

 Happy Hour – Friday, October 4, 6 p.m. – Bring an appetizer or dessert. 

 Lunch Bunch – Thursday, October 10, 12:30 p.m. – Brio Grille in 

Annapolis.   Look for the sign-up sheet in the Clubhouse Activities Book after 

September 19.  If you need transportation, call Bea Trotta (410-758-0332) or 

Marge Strano (410-758-2511). 
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 Garage Sale ─ Saturday, October 12, 8 a.m. to noon.  

Sign up in the Activities Book.  

 Happy Hour – Saturday, October 19, 6 p.m. – Bring an appetizer or 

dessert.  (Oktoberfest theme.  Contact Lifestyle with any ideas.) 

 

Special Trip: 

 Radio City Christmas Spectacular ─ Friday, December 6, $155 per 

person to attend the show or $65 if you want to just take the trip to 

NY and not attend the show.  Cost includes bagel breakfast, orchestra 

seating, bus transportation, and all taxes and tips.  Dinner is on your 

own.  Departure time is 

7:15 a.m. from the 

Clubhouse.  We will 

return at 9:15 p.m.  Sign up in the 

Activities Book.  Must be signed up 

and paid no later than September 30.  

 

 

                 Cohen Chiropractic 

 

http://www.cohenchiro.net/
http://www.georgiesCfood.com
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OUTREACH – Carlene Cooke, President 

BINGO 

Well, folks, no one won the Jackpot this past Friday, so it keeps growing.  Of 

course, lots of other money prizes were won, but the Big One is now worth $125.       

Remember, “You have to play to win.”  So bring your lucky charm and come to the next BINGO 

on Friday, October 11. 

 

4th Annual Artisan’s Fair 

As you all no doubt already know, the Artisan’s Fair will be 

held on Saturday, September 21, 10 a.m. – 3 p.m., at the 

American Legion Hall in Centreville.  We have a great mix of 

exhibitors and crafts, so you are sure to find something for a perfect gift for any occasion.  We 

have many first-time participants, so if you attended in past years, you will find new items this 

year.  We will again have three raffle items – a beautiful “points and 

pinwheels” handmade quilt, made and donated by Joyce Washburn, Nancie 

Cameron’s sister; a gorgeous handmade ceramic vase with painted flowers 

(right) by our own Teri Nudo; and a tea and coffee gift basket with wooden 

serving tray donated by Loretta Quigley.  And don’t forget to come for lunch – 

a gourmet sandwich or hot dog, chips, dessert, and a beverage all for only $7.   

Bakers Still Needed:  We are still looking for people to bake mini-quick breads to be sold at the 

Artisan’s Fair.  If you can help, please contact Willie DiLaura, 443-262-8062.  If you need a 

recipe, why not try Banana Nut Bread in Libretto Recipes on the SV Website.  If you need 

disposable baking tins, Willie has them to give to you. 

Baking Volunteers:  If you have volunteered to bake quick bread, cookies, or brownies for the 

Fair, please deliver your baked goods to the Arts and Crafts Room at the Clubhouse on Friday, 

September 20, 9–11 a.m.  Thank you for your help.   

    Hope to see you all at the Fair!      
Fifth Annual Food Drive  
Start watching those grocery sales as Symphony Village Outreach prepares for the Fifth Annual 

Food Drive for QAC Social Services.  Slated for November 13-17, with delivery in 

time for Thanksgiving distribution, we hope to collect one more item than last 

year’s total of 2,265.  We will be looking for boxed goods such as cereals, pastas, 

and grains plus canned goods 

such as soups, vegetables, fruits, 

tuna, meats, peanut butter, jelly, 

pasta sauce, etc.  No outdated pantry items, 

please.  Your generosity has helped many 

families in need, especially at holiday time.  We 

hope to provide a wonderful gift again this year!  

Look for collection house information in next 

month’s Libretto.  Any questions, please call 

Loretta Quigley at 410-758-6775 or email 

lorettaquigley@yahoo.com.  

 

http://www.taylormariesapparel.com/
http://sv-info.net/SYMPHONY%20VILLAGE%20RECIPES/index.htm
mailto:lorettaquigley@yahoo.com
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Denton Sedation Dentist 

http://www.dentonsedationdentist.com/
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PUBLICATIONS & COMMUNICATIONS – Carol Hodges, Chair 

Welcoming Committee 
Thanks go to the Welcoming Committee – Mary Drake (Chairman), Joan Hennessey, and Betty 

McAtee – for the fine job of greeting all of the new residents and filling them in on most of the 

information they need to transition into the community.  Should you have been missed, please feel 

free to call Mary Drake at 410-758-8266 or email to MaryJDrake@yahoo.com to set up an 

appointment. 

Orientation Welcome Night 

There will be a Welcome Night on Monday, September 30, at 7 p.m. for new residents.  Please 

sign up in the Activities Book. 

Gallery 
Take a few minutes and explore the Gallery on our Website to see what your fellow residents have 

been up to in the past few years.  Any photos that you would like to contribute are welcome.  

Email them to John Schultz at gedekt.subbas@gmail.com. 

Index 
Want to know what residents have been featured and restaurants reviewed in our Newsletter 

articles, etc., go to the Index on our Website.  The Index will name the issue of the Libretto to 

check.  To find these issues check out the Libretto Archives.   

All Are Welcome 
Everyone is welcome to attend the P & C meeting at the Clubhouse in the Grand Ballroom on 

Monday, October 7, at 2 p.m. 

SNEAKERS – Linda Farrar, President    

                       9th Annual Sneakers Silent Auction 
As we rapidly approach the fall season, please remember to mark your calendars for   

Saturday, November 2, at the Clubhouse.  

We still are in need of unused/new items for the auction.  If you would like to donate items, please 

contact Helena Joy at 410-758-6532 or Linda Farrar at 410-758-8744.   

Your ongoing support and generosity are truly appreciated. 

 

Book Giveaways 

The dates for the Centreville and Kennard Elementary School Book Giveaway program will be 

finalized shortly.  Volunteers are needed to assist in setting up and helping students make their 

book selections.  Look for the sign-up sheets in the Activities Book at the Clubhouse shortly.  This 

is a fun-filled event for both students and volunteers, and it only takes a couple of hours of your 

time.  

Next Meeting  
The next scheduled Sneakers meeting will be held on Wednesday, September 18, at 3 p.m. in the 

Clubhouse.  We are always looking for new members.  Please come join us. 

mailto:MaryJDrake@yahoo.com
https://svcentreville.squarespace.com/gallery/
mailto:gedekt.subbas@gmail.com
https://svcentreville.squarespace.com/libretto-index
http://sv-info.net/libretto/
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Moterhead Electric 

        Call Kiss 

 
 

 

http://www.motorheadelectric.com/
http://www.call.kiss.net/
http://www.mdresidentialmanagement.com/
http://www.maryciesielski.lnf.com/
http://www.montgomeryford.com/
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CLUBS AND CLASSES 

BIRD CLUB – Linda Blume  

The ruby-throated hummingbirds leave Maryland in mid to late-September.  The males will leave 

first on their journey to over winter in Mexico, Central and South America, and the 

West Indies.  I look forward to their return next April.  I also look forward to the 

Canada geese and snow geese reappearing in our skies very soon. Growing up and 

living many years where a flyover of geese was a rare and noteworthy sight, I truly 

enjoy all our birds here on the Eastern Shore.  If you enjoy watching wild birds, I hope you will 

attend our Fall Picnic on Thursday, October 17, noon, at the Picnic Pavilion at the Clubhouse.  In 

case of heavy rain, we’ll adjourn inside.  Picnic fare will be provided – bring nothing but yourself!  

Please sign up in the Activities Book.  If you aren’t receiving SV Bird Club email and would like 

to do so, just let me know, and I’ll add your email address to my group list. 

GARDEN CLUB – Jack Hennessey 

We had a successful weeding party on August 10, and we planted some new annuals in time for 

the Labor Day Picnic.  We were able to verify that the purple martins did leave the whole area 

early this year.  Sandee Love provided information that one can see as many as 700,000 purple 

martins in early August at Lake Murray in South Carolina.  Joan and I are planning to see this next 

year.  Several residents are using the Gazebo for  family picnics.  Great idea! 

JOY OF MUSIC – Eleanor Strietman                       

The “JOY OF MUSIC” is coming back to Symphony Village!  SV residents will once again 

have a wonderful opportunity to explore every aspect of music – from composers and 

different styles of music to the various instruments that make music possible.  The “Joy 

of Music” classes will be held in the Clubhouse at 3 p.m. on the second and fourth 

Mondays of the month.  The sessions will again be taught by Mr. Bob Huntington, the 

Artistic Director of the Queen Anne’s Chorale.  Possessed of a wonderful sense of humor and an 

encyclopedic knowledge of music, Bob makes each class a different delight!  He talks (a little), we 

listen (to him and then to music), we laugh, and we learn!  Each session costs only $5 per person 

and usually lasts about an hour.  So, come to the Clubhouse for the first class on Monday, 

September 23; the topic will be “The White City.”  Future topics include:  “Tin Pan Alley” 

(October 14); “Thou Shalt Not Steal!” (October 28); “Man's Best Friend” (November 11); “The 

Humoresque” (November 25); and “Stormy Weather” (December 9).  Mark your calendar now!  

 

READING FOR FUN BOOK CLUB – Jack Hennessey 

The Book Club met on August 15 to discuss the book, The Silver Star, by Jeannette 

Walls.  Dorthea Turek recommended the book which received a rating of 7.93 (on a scale of 1 to 

10).  Any book receiving a rating of 8.0 or higher is considered exceptional. 

On Thursday, September 19, at 7 p.m., the Book Club will meet in the Clubhouse to 

discuss the book The Casual Vacancy by J.K. Rowling, the famous author of the 

Harry Potter series.  Jack selected the book.  The novel is set in the small English 

town of Pagford with a cobbled market square and an ancient abbey – but what lies 

behind is a town at war.  When Barry Fairbrother dies in his early forties, the town is 

left in shock – rich at war with poor, parents at war with children, and teachers at 

war with pupils – Pagford is a town in disarray.  The empty seat on the parish 

council soon becomes the catalyst for the biggest war.  Who will triumph in an election fraught 
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with passion and duplicity?  SV residents are invited to attend this Book Club meeting in the 

Clubhouse to learn how this story ends and to participate in the discussion.   

Incidentally, Book Club members have been 

participating in plans to expand the Symphony 

Village Library.  Jack has submitted a revised 

plan for new shelving.  We have been advised 

that this plan will be reviewed by management on 

September 19.  If approved, we will proceed with 

construction and issue new rules for use of our 

lending Library.  In the meantime, the old rules 

apply.  Since all books are donated, there is no 

need to check out books or to return them.  All 

novels issued more than 20 years ago have been 

discarded.  Jack has 4 boxes of books in his 

garage to replace discarded books.  If anyone has 

books they would like to donate, please get them 

to Jack for integration into the system.  

           

SV SINGLES “Toby’s Dinner 

Theatre”– Pauline Dulin, Chair  

   
SV Singles will attend the 11 

a.m. matinee of  “Miracle on 

34
th
 Street” at Toby’s Dinner 

Theatre in Columbia on 

Sunday, November 17.  For a 

group of 20 seniors, the cost is $42.45 per person; with fewer than 20, the cost is $45.45 per 

person.  The cost includes dinner, coffee and tea, and the show.  Please sign up in the Activities 

Book before Monday, September 16, since Holiday musical matinees sell out fast.  Dorthea 

Turek will make the reservation and collect the money at that time.  If you have any questions, call 

Dorthea at 410-758-8554.                       

                         50’s TRIVIA              Compiled by Karin Anne Larsen 

1. In 1950, which New York tunnel formally opened to traffic?  

2. What legendary entertainer, born as Asa Yoelson, died in 1950? 

3. In 1950, which comic strip set in a U.S. Army boot camp began its run? 

4. Founded in 1950, which is the world’s first independent credit card company? 

5. What female singer in 1950 becomes the first to concurrently have a number one record         

 on the Pop, R & B, and Country charts? 
                          (Answers on the last page.)  
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NEIGHBORHOOD NEWS 

HALLOWE’EN PARTY FOR 

GRANDCHILDREN  

The Grandchildren’s 

Hallowe’en Party will be 

Saturday, October 26 from 

2-4 p.m. at the Clubhouse 

for grandchildren ages 11 

and under.  There will be 

crafts, games, pictures, snacks, and a 

costume parade complete with “trick or 

treating.”  Details on sign up and cost will 

follow in the near future.  Any questions, 

please call Carlene Cooke (443-262-8146) 

or Linda Farrar (410-758-8744). 

Also, we need volunteers to help man the 

crafts and games.  If you can help or if you 

have teenage grandchildren who would 

like to help (as part of their community 

service projects), please call Carlene or 

Linda.  It is a fun way to spend a few 

hours!! 
     

    

Optical Galleria 

CRUISING THE CHOPTANK and CRAB FEAST – Mike King 

On Wednesday, October 2, you are invited to join your friends and neighbors 

for an all-you-can-eat crab feast while enjoying a relaxing 3-hour cruise on the 

Choptank River. The menu, prepared by Suicide Bridge Restaurant in Hurlock, 

MD, also includes chicken, corn-on-the-cob, and coleslaw.  Included drinks are 

coffee, tea, sodas, and beer.  Sign up in the Activities Book as soon as possible.  

The current price is $60 per person.  That price can be reduced if enough people sign up.  For 

more information, call Mike King at 443-262-9450. 
 

YARN LOVERS’ TEA – Willie DiLaura  

Twenty knitters and crocheters attended a 

lovely tea on Thursday, September12.  At 

the tea, after enjoying finger sandwiches and 

cookies, a discussion was held on changing 

the days and times for knitting so more 

would be able to attend the get-togethers.  It 

was decided to meet weekly on Wednesday 

evenings at 7 p.m. and on Thursday 

afternoons at 1 p.m.  If you have any 

questions, contact Willie DiLaura, jwdilaura@yahoo.com, 443-262-8062. 

http://www.eyesandart.net/
mailto:jwdilaura@yahoo.com
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           LIFE IS BETTER WITH MUSIC   

    EXPERIENCE THE RENOWNED BALTIMORE SYMPHONY    

      ORCHESTRA AT CHESAPEAKE COLLEGE 
                  2013-2014 CONCERT SEASON 

The Mid-Shore Symphony Society, Inc. is proud to sponsor three 

performances of the Baltimore Symphony Orchestra here on the Eastern 

Shore.  All performances will be held at the Todd Performing Arts Center located on the grounds 

of Chesapeake College.  The dates are Fridays:       October 4 – “Best of 

Broadway”  

             January 24 – “Totally Mozart”          

                        March 28 – “Classical Favorites” 

A “Pre-Concert Conversation” begins at 7 p.m.  Concerts will begin at 8 p.m. 

The Mid-Shore Symphony Society is a non-profit volunteer organization established 43 years ago 

by individuals from Caroline, Kent, Queen Anne’s, and Talbot Counties.  It is dedicated to 

sponsoring three concerts every season by the internationally recognized Baltimore Symphony 

Orchestra. Tickets may be ordered by calling the theater box office at 410-827-5867.  As a 501 (c) 

(3) organization, all donations are fully tax deductible.   Please visit our website at Mid-Shore 

Symphony Society, Inc.  for complete information for all three concerts.   

I serve on the Board of The Mid-Shore Symphony Society, and I feel the 2013-2014 Season 

promises to be very exciting.  I hope you can join us.  Your support would be greatly 

appreciated. — Tom Scull 

 

 

 

file:///C:/Users/Carol/AppData/Local/Temp/Mid-Shore%20Symphony%20Society,%20Inc
file:///C:/Users/Carol/AppData/Local/Temp/Mid-Shore%20Symphony%20Society,%20Inc
http://www.stevensville.abbeycarpet.com/
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FLU SHOTS  

Thanks to our friendly SV resident pharmacist, Tony Loiacono, and Clubhouse Manager, Dennis 

Sesplankis, arrangements have been made for Walgreens Pharmacy to hold two Flu Shot Clinics 

in the Clubhouse.     First Clinic:  Wednesday, September 25, 9 a.m. – noon / 1 – 3 p.m.   

     Second Clinic:  Wednesday, October 2, 6:30 – 8:30 p.m.    

Please be aware we can accept Medicare in the Clubhouse but cannot take any 

other insurance.  Without Medicare, the reduced price is $26, down from $30.    
 

RESTAURANT REVIEW 

   SUGAR BUNS AIRPORT CAFÉ BAKERY & CATERING  
    By Karin Anne Larsen 

For soaring food and scenery, try Sugar Buns, a special place 

where the food, atmosphere, and service are fresh and inspiring.  

Dining here for breakfast or lunch while taking in the view of the 

runway is seriously uplifting!  How can you enter this charming 

French Country atmosphere, sit at one of the dozen gingham-

covered tables, watch lots of aircraft taking off and landing through 

a sunny window and not feel a little more up?    

Inspired by a lack of creative dessert choices in the area, Susan 

Leonard opened Sugar Buns in 2010.  You will find this special 

place right inside the Easton/Newnam Field Airport, sharing space 

with a pilot’s shop and lounge, as well as airport service and 

management offices.  So, what about the food choices at this  

 Crabzilla Sandwich   airport café?  Susan explains that, “Each menu choice is inspired 

experimentation with a generous dollop of reverence for the sweet tooth.”  And speaking of a 

sweet tooth, beware getting hooked, like I did, on the delicious Sugar Bun (small sweet bread with 

a flat bottom), one of many yummy choices among a wide array of desserts freshly baked 

throughout the year.            

Traveling as a flight attendant, Susan spent decades analyzing recipes and flavors from layovers 

around the world.   Her 17 varieties on the Eggs Benedict Menu reflect her tastes and travels.  

Some favorites are the Eastern Shore, eggs served on an English muffin with grilled ham, poached 

eggs, and homemade hollandaise sauce with bacon and a jumbo lump crab artichoke bottom and 

the Oh La La Parisian Benedict, with warm Brie and Dijon mustard on a croissant. Breakfast is 

served all day at Sugar Buns.  The Elvis French Toast stuffed with bananas, honey, and peanut 

butter rolled in granola is delicious, as is the famous Crabzilla Sandwich.  (See picture.) “Their 

awesome crabby creation has 6 ‘legs’ of bacon, thick sliced tomato, lettuce, Jumbo Lump Crab 

Cake, and several homemade onion rings….all on Texas Toast with Olive Eyes, served on an 

‘isle’ of fries.”  Lunch includes 13 types of hamburgers and 16 or so sandwiches such as the 

Monster B-L-T and Maine Lobster Roll, to name a few.  Don’t leave without trying a soup and 

salad.  The Cream of Crab, Lobster Bisque, and Cobb Salad are good choices. For a finale at 

Sugar Buns, sample the Jamboree Cupcake, one choice of at least 12.  This particular one tasted 

delicious, with a very moist pumpkin spice cake, sweet maple cream cheese frosting, and topped 

with pecan caramel sauce.  Okay SV folks, instead of taking an airplane ride with airline food, 

enjoy a truly uplifting meal at Sugar Buns Airport Café!    
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 Sugar Buns Café, Bakery & Catering is located at 29137 Newnam Road in Easton, MD, 21601.  Telephone: 

410-820-4220 and email: info@sugarbuns.ca or www.sugarbuns.com.  Gluten-free choices are available. 

 

    Life  isn’t  about  waiting  for  the  storm  to  pass . . . 

                   It’s  learning  to  Dance  in  the  rain…... author unknown 

 

 

AMERICAN LEGION Jeff Davis Post 18  

SV residents are cordially invited to participate in the following events: 

 Friday Night Dinners: 
Friday, September 20: Marine Corps League Dinner, 5-7 p.m. 

Friday, September 27: SAL Spaghetti Dinner, 5-7 p.m. 

Friday, October 4: Crab Cake Dinner, 5-7 p.m. 

Friday, October 11: Steamed Shrimp Dinner, 5-7 p.m. 

 Live Music – Terrick Lee: Saturday, September 28: 7-10 p.m. (downstairs lounge) 

For more information on any events, call the Post at 410-758-3584 or go to Jeff Davis Post 18 

Billings and Murphy 

. 

mailto:info@sugarbuns.ca
http://www.sugarbuns.com/
http://www.jeffdavispost18.org/index.php?id=1
http://www.billingsandmurphydds.com/
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     Steele’s 

Edwards Pharmacy 

http://www.steeleshvac.com/
http://www.edwardspharmacy.com/
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RECIPE OF THE MONTH 

      From the kitchen of Linda Blume 

       Bacon Cauliflower Salad 

1 medium head cauliflower, broken into florets   

1 medium green pepper, chopped    

1 cup frozen peas  

½ pound bacon, cooked crisp and crumbled  

1 cup mayonnaise 

1 cup cubed cheddar cheese    

2 – 4 teaspoons sugar 

Combine cauliflower, bacon, cheddar cheese, green pepper, and peas. 

Separately, combine mayonnaise and sugar.  Toss with other ingredients. 

Cover and refrigerate at least 4 hours.  Stir before serving. 

 

 

EVENTS IN QUEEN ANNE’S COUNTY 

NOTE:  The Publications and Communications Committee is only including events that take 

place in Queen Anne’s County in the Libretto.  For events outside of Queen Anne’s County, 

please go to Event Source Links on our Website to see a list of websites that you may browse to 

look for other events and activities on the Eastern Shore.  

 

Shakespeare on the Beach – “A Midsummer Night’s Dream” 

The Brown Box Theatre Project presents a magical interpretation of 

Shakespeare’s “A Midsummer Night’s Dream” on Tuesday, September 17, 7-9 

p.m., at the Matapeake Beach and Clubhouse (306 Marine Academy Drive) in 

Stevensville. Bring your beach chair or blanket and journey into the forest and 

explore the mysticism of happiness, as the lovers and mechanicals of Athens 

stumble into the kingdom of feuding fairies and mischievous sprites.  The Matapeake Clubhouse 

will be open before and during the event, with food and beverages available for purchase.  The 

event is free. For more information, call 410-604-2100. (QAC Tourism)  
 

“The Spitfire Grill” 

Church Hill Theatre presents “The Spitfire Grill,” music and book by James Valcq, 

on September 20 – October 6.  A feisty parolee follows her dreams to a small 

town in Wisconsin and finds a home at Hannah’s Spitfire Grill. When Hannah 

can’t find a buyer for the humble eatery, newcomer Percy suggests she raffle it off. 

Accompanied by a $100 entry fee, the best essay wins the grill. Soon, mail is 

arriving by the wheelbarrow full and the excitement begins to boil. Tickets are $20 for adults, $17 

for members, and $10 for students.  Purchase tickets online at Church Hill Theatre.  

 

Corsica Watershed Awareness Day 

Corsica Watershed Awareness Day will be held on Saturday, September 

21, noon – 4 p.m., at Bloomfield Farm on Route 213 (200 Bloomfield Farm 

Lane), just north of Centreville. The event gives people of all ages an 

opportunity to reconnect with the river that makes the area a special place. 

This family event includes environmental exhibits, children’s crafts and 

activities, ecotours, hayrides, tours of the historic farmhouse, live music by 

https://svcentreville.squarespace.com/event-source-links/
http://www.qac.org/default.aspx?pageid=1231&template=3&PageLevel=2&toplevel=34&cid=76
http://www.churchhilltheatre.org/
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Chester River Runoff, food, and free native trees to the first 150 families. The event is free. 

Corsica Watershed Awareness Day is part of the outreach efforts of the Corsica River 

Conservancy, a local group of volunteers dedicated to restoring and preserving the Corsica River 

and its watershed. 

 

9
th

 Annual Wet and Wild Auction “Denim and Diamonds” 

The Chesapeake Bay Environmental Center (600 Discovery Lane) in Grasonville 

will hold the Wet and Wild Auction on Saturday, September 21, 6-9 p.m. The 

event includes a live and silent auction, food, beverages, and fun. Over 150 items 

will be up for bid. Tickets are $90 per person and include buffet dinner, beer, 

wine, and cocktails. Event proceeds go to support CBEC’s educational programs. 

Go to the website for more information and to purchase tickets. 

 

Flea Market and Pancake Breakfast 

Centreville United Methodist Church (608 Church Hill Road) will hold 

a Flea Market and Pancake Breakfast on Saturday, September 21, 8 

a.m. – noon, rain or shine. Breakfast will be served until 10:30 a.m.  

For more information, call 410-758-2144. (Shore Update) 

 

Hospice Cup XXXII 

Hospice Cup is a charity sailing regatta taking place on Saturday, September 21, to 

raise funds for hospice programs throughout Maryland, Washington, DC, and 

Northern Virginia. The focus for 2013 is Pediatric Hospice care and support. Hospice 

of Queen Anne’s is participating in the Hospice Cup to benefit Queen Anne’s Kids, a 

new program offering pediatric hospice and grief care for children and families. Go to 

the website for information on donating, sailing, and volunteering. (Hospice of Queen Anne's) 

 

Basket Bingo 

The Queenstown Bay Country Moose Lodge (6154 Main Street) in Queenstown will 

hold Basket Bingo on Saturday, September 21, beginning at 1 p.m. Doors open at 

noon. The cost is $20, which includes 20 games, raffles, and a 50/50 raffle. Food will 

be available for purchase.  The event benefits the QAC Child Abuse Response and 

Evaluation Center.  For tickets, call 410-708-1230 or 410-778-6787. (Tidewater Trader) 

 

Guided Kayak Tour 

The Chesapeake Bay Environmental Center (CBEC) (600 Discovery Lane) in 

Grasonville will sponsor a Guided Kayak Tour on Sunday, September 22, 6 - 

8 p.m. Explore the tidal inlets of Marshy Creek and the pristine marshes along 

the shoreline. The trip is appropriate for paddlers ages 5 and up with any level 

of kayaking experience. The cost is $10 for CBEC members and $15 for non-

members.  Reservations are required – call 410-827-6694. (QAC Tourism)  

 

Queen Anne’s County Arts Council Classes: 

Mosaic Sea Shore Stepping Stone: September 24 and 26: Wye River Designs (4300 Main 

 Street) in Grasonville; Register by September 17; 

Broken Plate Birdhouse: Sunday, October 13: Wye River Designs; Register by October 4; and 

Painting Birds in Gouache: Thursdays, October 24 – November 21: Centre for the Arts (206 

 South Commerce Street) in Centreville; Register by October 17. 

For more information and to register, call 410-758-2520.  

http://www.corsicariverconservancy.org/
http://www.corsicariverconservancy.org/
http://www.bayrestoration.org/auction
http://www.shoreupdate.com/calendar/event.php?calendar=1&category=&event=21872&date=2013-09-21
http://hospicecup.org/
http://www.hospiceofqueenannes.com/
http://www.tidewatertrader.com/
http://www.qac.org/default.aspx?pageid=1231&template=3&PageLevel=2&toplevel=34&cid=76
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Queen Anne’s County Free Library Lunchtime Series 

Monarch Butterflies in Maryland: Tuesday, September 24: 12:10 – 12:50 p.m.: 

Centreville Branch.  (Library Events) 

 

2
nd

 Annual Crab Feast and Silent Auction 

There will be a Crab Feast and Silent Auction on Saturday, September 28, 1 

p.m., at the Kent Island Yacht Club (117 Yacht Club Drive) in Chester to 

benefit Youth Athletics in Queen Anne’s County. The $70 admission includes 

crabs, beer, picnic fare, and a great time!  The event is hosted by The Richard 

Downey Foundation, which supports athletic programs, encourages physical 

activity, and promotes a healthy lifestyle for local youth through sponsorship and volunteer work 

with youth programs in QAC. For tickets, call 1-855-RockRDF or email 

RichardDowneyFoundation@gmail.com. (The Shore Update, August 22, 2013) 

 

5
th

 Annual Art in the Park 

Talented, local artists and artisans from the Eastern Shore will gather on 

Saturday, September 28, 10 a.m. – 4 p.m., at Stevensville Pocket Park (415 

Love Point Road) in Stevensville for this year’s Art in the Park. The day is 

filled with art, food, and music for the whole family. For more information, 

call 410-604-1230. (QAC Tourism) 

 

Fall Festival 

Centreville United Methodist Church (608 Church Hill Road) in Centreville will 

hold their Fall Festival on Saturday, September 28, 10 a.m. – 2 p.m. There will 

be a silent auction, rides, food, and games for all to enjoy. For more information, 

call 410-758-0868. (QAC Tourism) 

 

Our Mother of Sorrows/St. Peter the Apostle 3
rd

 Annual Crab Feast Fundraiser 

The Crab Feast will be held on Saturday, September 28, 5-10 p.m., at Corbaley 

Hall (301 Homewood Avenue) in Centreville. The menu will be all-you-can-eat 

steamed crabs, pulled pork sandwiches, sides, all the fixins’, water, beer, and 

soft drinks. There will be a 50/50 raffle and music.  Tickets are $40 per person in  

advance and $50 at the door. For more information, contact the church office at 410-758-0143, 

extension 3, or mosparish@verizon.net. (QAC Tourism) 

 

3
rd

 Annual Oktoberfest 

American Legion Post 278 (800 Romancoke Road) in Stevensville will 

host Oktoberfest on Saturday, September 28, 5:30 – 9:30 p.m., as a 

fundraiser for the Chesapeake Bay Community Band.  The doors open at 

5 p.m.  There will be an all-you-can-eat buffet, including sauer beef and 

dumplings, bratwurst, pork, sauerkraut, mashed potatoes with gravy, 

German potato salad, green beans, and dessert (served from 5:30 – 7 p.m.).  The festivities include 

a silent auction, raffle, cash bar, and music for dancing provided by an 8-piece polka band. Tickets 

are $20 for adults and $15 for seniors and children. Purchase tickets at Tickets or call 410-703-

0755.  The Chesapeake Bay Community Band is an all-ages, all-volunteer organization whose 

purpose, for almost 20 years, has been to provide premium concert band music for the surrounding 

Bay community. (QAC Tourism) 

 

http://www.quan.lib.md.us/teensandadults.php
mailto:RichardDowneyFoundation@gmail.com
http://www.artinthepark.yolasite.com/
http://www.qac.org/default.aspx?pageid=1231&template=3&PageLevel=2&toplevel=34&cid=76
http://www.qac.org/default.aspx?pageid=1231&template=3&PageLevel=2&toplevel=34&cid=76
mailto:mosparish@verizon.net
http://www.qac.org/default.aspx?pageid=1231&template=3&PageLevel=2&toplevel=34&cid=76
tichttp://chesapeakebaycommunityband.fredhughes.com/news.htm
http://www.qac.org/default.aspx?pageid=1231&template=3&PageLevel=2&toplevel=34&cid=76
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2
nd

 Annual Cash Bash 

The Kent Island Elks Lodge #2576 (2525 Romancoke Road) in Stevensville will 

hold a Cash Bash on Saturday, September 28, 1 - 4 p.m.  For more information, 

call 410-643-2221. (Tidewater Trader) 

 
The Brick Companies Classic 

The Brick Companies Classic will be held on Tuesday, October 1, 9 a.m. – 4 

p.m., at the Queenstown Harbor Golf Course (310 Links Lane) in Queenstown. 

The fee is $400 for a single golfer or $1200 for a foursome. Proceeds from the 

Classic will benefit the National Wildlife Foundation and the Chesapeake Bay 

Environmental Center. Go to the website for more details and to register.  

 

Exhibit: “Needles and Thread: Fiber Arts and Quilting” 

Kent Island Federation of Arts (405 Main Street) in Stevensville will host an exhibit, 

“Needles and Thread: Fiber Arts and Quilting,” October 2-26. Art quilts in original 

designs by local quilters will be on display. Gallery hours are Wednesday – 

Saturday, 1-4 p.m. (QAC Tourism) 

 

 

Baltimore Symphony on the Eastern Shore Concert: “Best of Broadway” 

The Baltimore Symphony on the Eastern Shore presents “Best of Broadway” on 

Friday, October 4, 8 p.m., at the Todd Performing Arts Center Theatre at 

Chesapeake Community College.  The evening will include music by Gershwin, 

Porter/Simeone, Rogers and Hammerstein, Irving Berlin, Andrew Lloyd Weber, 

Meredith Wilson, Frank Loesser, Leonard Bernstein, Jules Stein, Mitch Lee, Calvin 

Cluster, and Claude-Michel Schonberg. Tickets are $40 for adults and $10 for 

students. Purchase tickets at Tickets.  (Chesapeake Events)  

 

8
th

 Annual Queenstown Community Yard Sale 

The Queenstown Community Yard Sale will take place on Saturday, October 5, 9 

a.m. – noon, in the parking lot next to Town Hall (7013 Main Street) in 

Queenstown.  The event benefits the Queenstown Volunteer Fire Department.  

Rain date is Sunday, October 6, same time. (Record Observer, August 30, 2013) 

 

Rotary Club Artisan’s Festival 

The Centreville Rotary Club will host the annual Artisan’s Festival on 

October 5-6, 10 a.m. – 4 p.m., at the 4-H Park in Centreville. This Art 

Festival will feature approximately 100 artists showing and selling their wares. 

There will also be food vendors, music in the park, and wine tastings.  

Admission is free.  For more information, call 410-827-8200. (QAC Tourism) 

 

2
nd

 Annual Miles for Moms 5K/10K Run/Walk 

The Miles for Moms 5K/10K Run/Walk will be held 

on Saturday, October 5, registration beginning at     

7:30 a.m., at Terrapin Nature Park (191 Log Canoe Circle) in 

Stevensville. Everyone is invited to participate – run it, walk it, 

skip it, or stroller it.  Afterward there will be food, face-painting, children’s games, local vendors, 

and live music.  Advance registration is $30 for adults and $20 for students; same day registration 

http://www.tidewatertrader.com/
http://www.thebrickcompanies.com/the_brick_companies_classic_2013
http://www.qac.org/default.aspx?pageid=1231&template=3&PageLevel=2&toplevel=34&cid=76
http://www.chesapeake.edu/partners/tpac/pac_tickets.asp
http://www.chesapeake.edu/partners/tpac/pac_events.asp
http://www.qac.org/default.aspx?pageid=1231&template=3&PageLevel=2&toplevel=34&cid=76
http://www.milesformoms.weebly.com/
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is $35 for adults and $25 for students. All proceeds will benefit Choices Pregnancy Center in 

Easton, the only medically licensed pregnancy center serving the Midshore counties of Queen 

Anne’s, Talbot, Caroline, Kent, and Dorchester. For more information and to register, call 410-

822-3311. (Kent Island On-Line)  

 

Race for Trace 5K 

The Race for Trace is a 5K Fun Run and Walk to raise money to support the 

fight against Congenital Heart Disease. The race will be held on Saturday, 

October 5, 8 – 11 a.m., on the Cross Island Trail, beginning at the old Kent 

Narrows Outlets (U. S. 301, Exit 41) in Chester.  Registration begins at 7:15 

a.m. Trace was a student at Little Lamb Preschool, and the race honors him. 

Register online at Registration. The cost before October 5 is $25 for both the 5K Fun Run and the 

5K Fun Walk; registration on the day of the race is $30. For more information, contact Team 

Trace. (Shore Update) 

 

2
nd

 Annual Auction Dinner 

The Riverview Retreat Center at Camp Pecometh (136 Bookers Wharf Road) in 

Centreville will hold an Auction Dinner on Sunday, October 6, 2:30 – 6 p.m. 

The evening will be filled with good food, auction excitement, and great 

fellowship. The dinner menu is hors d’oeuvres (cheese and crackers, vegetable 

crudités and dip), apple walnut salad, butternut squash risotto, braised pork 

papperdelle, and petit fours. Proceeds raised will benefit its Campership and Capital Funds.  

Camperships are available for children who need financial support to attend camp, and the Capital 

Fund is used to keep camp facilities in top shape. Tickets are $35 each or $60 per couple. For 

more information, email dana@pecometh.org or go to the website. 

 

Kent Island Federation of Arts Classes 

Life Drawing Studio:  Tuesday, October 8: KIFA (405 Main Street) in 

Stevensville.  For more information, go to Classes or call 410-643-7424.  

 

 

 

Clays 4 A Cause: A Sporting Clays Event 

Private Wealth Partners, LLC, sponsors “Clays 4 A Cause” on Friday, October 

11, 9 a.m., at Pintail Point (511 Pintail Point Farm Lane) in Queenstown. 

Registration is at 9 a.m., and shooting begins at 9:30 a.m.  Registration is $75 per 

person or $300 for a team of four. For more information and to register, go to 

Clays 4 A Cause or call 443-569-4209. The event benefits Light House Shelters.   

 

8
th

 Annual Taste of Kent Narrows 

The Taste of Kent Narrows will be held on Saturday, October 12, noon – 6 

p.m., at the Chesapeake Heritage and Visitor Center (425 Piney Narrows Road) 

in Chester. The event features the culinary delights of several local restaurants, 

as well as hometown beer and wine, children’s activities, live entertainment, 

demonstrations, and more. Tickets are $25 per person. Call 410-739-6943 for 

more information or go to the website. 

 

 

http://pub15.bravenet.com/calendar/viewevent.php?usernum=1203484294&y=2013&m=10&d=05&id=325647
http://www.active.com/running/grasonville-md/race-for-trace-5k-2013?force_a2=y
http://www.teamtrace.org/
http://www.teamtrace.org/
http://www.shoreupdate.com/calendar/event.php?calendar=1&category=&event=21739&date=2013-10-05
http://pecometh.org/auction-dinner/
mailto:dana@pecometh.org
http://www.kifa.us/Classes.html
http://www.friendslhs.org/clays-4-a-cause1
http://www.tasteofkentnarrows.org/
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7
th

 Annual Island Bay Day: Rocktober 

Island Bay Day will take place on Saturday, October 12, 

11:30 a.m. – midnight at the 4-H Park (100 Dulin Clark 

Road) in Centreville. There will be music by 14 great bands, 

beer tastings in the Beer Garden, craft vendors, food 

(steamed shrimp, pit beef and pork, burgers and hot dogs, 

pizza, subs, carnival foods, etc.) and so much more. Tickets 

in advance are $15 per person and $20 at the door, with children under 12 no admission charge. 

Purchase tickets on the website. Parking is free.  

 

“Foxtrot into Fall” – Dance Party 

The Queen Anne’s County Arts Council (206 South Commerce Street) in Centreville 

will hold “Foxtrot into Fall,” a dance party, on Saturday, October 12, 7:30 – 10 p.m. 

There will be an early-bird foxtrot lesson at 7:15 p.m. The cost is $10 for Arts Council 

members and $12 for non-members. (Shore Update) 

 

Estate Treasures’ “Peace, Love, and Fashion Show” and Luncheon 

Hospice of Queen Anne’s Estate Treasures (ET) members will host a fashion 

show and luncheon on Tuesday, October 15, 11 a.m. – 3 p.m., at Kent Island 

American Legion Post 278 (800 Romancoke Road) in Stevensville. Members 

will model upscale ensembles created from donations, and the grand finale is a 

choreographed production starring ET Players.  Cash bar and boutique from 11 a.m. – noon; 

Luncheon and Fashion Show begin at noon. Tickets are $30 per person.  Call 410-643-7360 for 

tickets, or visit the shop at 17 Kent Towne Market in Chester. (Hospice of Queen Anne's) 

 

Adult Grief Support Group 

Hospice of Queen Anne’s will conduct an Adult Grief Support Group on Tuesdays 

for ten consecutive weeks beginning on Tuesday, October 15. Both afternoon and 

evening sessions are available. Pre-register by calling 443-262-4109 or email 

rknotts@hospiceofqueenannes.org.  (Hospice of Queen Anne's) 

 

Queen Anne’s County Parks and Recreation Bus Trips: 

Shopping at Tyson’s Corner Center: Friday, November 29; register by 

Friday, October 25.  Register online at Parks and Recreation or by calling 

410-758-0848. 

 

 

TRIVIA ANSWERS 

       1.  The Brooklyn-Battery Tunnel 

       2.  Al Jolson 

       3.  Beetle Bailey 

       4.  Diners Club 

       5.  Patti Page 

 

 

http://www.islandbayday.com/
http://www.shoreupdate.com/calendar/event.php?calendar=1&category=&event=21566&date=2013-10-12
http://www.hospiceofqueenannes.com/
mailto:rknotts@hospiceofqueenannes.org
http://www.hospiceofqueenannes.com/
http://www.parksnrec.org/

